COMMITTEE: CENTRAL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE (ARFON)

DATE: 5 JUNE 2013

TITLE: APPLICATION FOR A VARIATION OF PREMISES
LICENCE —STAR KEBAB, 323 HIGH STREET, BANGOR

PURPOSE: FOR DECISION

AUTHOR: HEAD OF REGULATORY DEPARTMENT

APPLICATION

An application is appended to review the premises licence of Star Kebab, 323 High Street, Bangor,
LL57 1Y A from the licence holder, Mehmet Kabadayi.

The application is made in order to have an extension of 1 extra hour, 7 days aweek for the licensed
activity of providing late night refreshment.

Licensable Current Licence | Proposed Licence
Activity

Sun - Thurs 23:00—02:00 23:00-03:00
Friday - Saturday | 23:00—02:30 23:00 -03:30

BACKGROUND

On 12 January 2012 this Sub-committee approved areview of the premises licence by North Wales
Police on grounds of evidence of crime and disorder and antisocial behaviour by the premises’
customers.

As a result of the review, the hours of licensed activities on the premises were reduced to the
current hours, along with additional conditions in relation to the provision of CCTV and Door
Supervisors.

On 29 November, a hearing of this Sub-committee was held when consideration was given to
Temporary Events Notices by the licence holder in order to permit an extension of licensed hours of
one hour on 15 occasions during December 2012. The Police submitted evidence of crime and
disorder and reported on criminal cases and non-compliance with the premises’ licence conditions.
The Sub-committee approved the Temporary Events Notices.

CONSULTATION

The application was consulted upon and comments and an objection to the application were
received from North Wales Police. The Police’'s objection is made on grounds of al of the licensing
objectives -

Preventing crime and disorder
Public Safety

Public Nuisance Prevention
Protection of children from harm

The objection was submitted due to the continuation of problems involving these premises and
evidence that the licence holder does not comply with some of the licence conditions. The full
details of comments and the grounds of the Police’s objection are attached to this report.

RECOMMENDATION

The Committee is requested to consider the application in accordance with the requirements of the
Licensing Act 2003.




